BUBBENHALL VILLAGE HALL ACCOUNTS FOR JAN. - DEC. 1995

05.01.96

	INCOME L			EXPENDITURE L		
BALANCE B/F		1556-61				
Fees + Other Current Income:	ja.			Recurrent Item	ns:	
Doctor	430-00			Electricity	752-9:	3
P.C. Remit	93-00			Water	263-65	5
Poll Fee	40-00			Gas	29-65	5
Football Club	90-00			Cleaning	852-09	7'
Bookings	1881-48			Refuse Coll.	112-42	2
Sub-Totalı		2534-48		Insurance	239-28	3
Fund Raising +				P.C. Rental	50-00)
Othern Receipts:				Sub-Total:		2300.02
Bav. Evening	975-02			Bav. Evening	660-65	5
Easter Raffle	71-50			Fireworks '94	290-00)** *
Gala Day	304-89			Sub-Total:	***************************************	950-65
Car Boot/Disco	36-45			Maintenance	475-53	3
Christ. Fair	45-50*			P/Cash	99-34	
Elect.Meters	112-00*	ķ		Admin.	28-50)
Donations	65-00			Donations	218-00) , ,
Bank Interest	59-15			Misc.	16-22	2
Sub-Total:	***************************************	1689-51		Sub-Total:	**** **** **** **** **** ****	837.61
TOTAL INCOME:	4223-99			TOTAL EXPEND.:		4088.28
				BALANCE C/F		1692.32
વ	C.					ander these total these contracts, same
TOTAL INC. +OPENI	NG BAL.	5780-60		TOTAL:		5.780-60
* Incl. L26.00 fr **Incl. L39.00 d ***		•		ted too late f end Bank Stat Peter Birc	ement/	



BUBBENHALL VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

February, 1996.

No. 37.

PARISH COUNCIL.

- 1. The Annual Parish Assembly meeting will take place in the Village Hall at 8.00 p.m. on TUESDAY, 26TH MARCH, 1996. As this is convened primarily for the benefit of residents, we hope there will be a good attendance.
- 2. Don't forget to purchase your copy of the '100 Years of Bubbenhall Parish Assembly Meetings' now on sale at £5.00 each. This is an interesting, informative and often humorous account of YOUR village from 1895 to 1995. Contact Jackie Lloyd (Tel:302836) or myself (Tel:305448). Proceeds will help fund Community projects.
- 3. Mrs. Sayers has kindly agreed to hold a drawing in the Village Post Office, showing details of the proposed 'Spout Garden' Enhancement Project. This will be available for viewing by residents until the end of March 1996.

Peter Bird, Clerk to the Parish Council.

Coventry 305448.

50+ CLUB.

We opened the New Year meetings on the 10th January with a joyous celebration of Mr. and Mrs. Freeman's Silver Wedding Anniversary, and wish them both a contented future life together.

1995 ended with our usual festive tea, when all members contributed goodies to make a really delicious spread.

The Tombola at the Christmas Fayre was also a success - villagers responding well to our bottle stall - thank you very much to all who participated at this happy time.

We now look forward to Spring, hoping for good weather, so that plans can go ahead, ensuring our group remains together for interesting and relaxing meetings on alternate Wednesdays.

50+ CLUB (Contd.)

If there are any 'scrabblers' in the village, we now have a 'Scrabble board' team which helps to keep our mental abilities in good fettle.

Bingo also continues on Mondays and this is open to anyone who would like a couple of hours in the company of others for a brief spell of 'housey' fun.....we welcome you.

Best wishes from the 50+ Club.

Kath McBroome, Secretary.

Coventry 306915.

BUBBENHALL NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH.

Several crimes have been committed in our area since the last publication of the Newsletter. Two have been isolated houses on the fringe of the area and an attempt in Lower End. There have also been several thefts from unattended motor vehicles left on driveways or on the road. Everyone is asked to be vigilant and report any incident which appears suspicious to the Police on O1926-451111.

There will be a meeting of Co-ordinators in the Village Hall at 7.45 p.m. on Thursday 28th March 1996.

R.B.Gardner, Chairman of Co-ordinators.

Coventry 303546.

MALT SHOVEL SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB.

First a big Thank You to everyone who joined in the Boxing Day walk, bought raffle tickets and took part in the Auction afterwards. The sum of £370 was raised and taken to Myton Hospide.

A second Thank You to anyone who gave dog food for the Dog Rescue at Honiley. We took this to the kennels a few days before Christmas.

Our first event for the year will be the May Fair. This will be on Sunday, May 19th, and will be held in the Malt Shovel garden. This year we are having a competition for the best decorated "Transport", e.g., pram, wheelbarrow, bicycle, scooter, etc., in fact, anything with wheels. There will be a parade round the village complete with the band, ending at the Malt Shovel for judging. There will be the usual stalls and sideshows, so please join us if you can.

The other date we have arranged is September 14th, for the Flower Show and Car Boot sale. More details of this in the next Newsletter.

Mary Long

Coventry 302840.

RAINBOWS.

We hope that you all had a good Christmas. Our Rainbows certainly sounded as if they had enjoyed their's.

We celebrated our 5th birthday in November and the girls made and decorated a small birthday cake which they took home. We had our usual noisy Christmas party, and our games stall at the Christmas Fair was again a huge success.

We started our Spring term with a visit to the pantomime - 'Little Miss Muffet' by the Phoenix Players. The girls (and Mums) enjoyed themselves, especially

KEEP FIT

Classes continue at Lillington Middle School until Monday 25th March. For further details and/or information concerning the Summer Term (April to July), please contact:-

Rene Beale

Coventry 301727.

DOG FOULING IN THE VILLAGE.

The Parish Council has had a number of complaints from residents of the village concerning the fouling of walkways, grass verges and other grass areas in the village.

We must remind all dog owners that it is a crime to allow dogs to foul these areas, and that when reported to the Parish Council, prosecution will take place and a fine will be imposed.

We trust this warning will be sufficient to stop this lack of control of the dogs, and that the Parish Council will not have to take action.

A.R.Gibson,

Vice-Chairman, Parish Council.

Coventry 307933.

NEXT NEWSLETTER.

Due for circulation in early June 1996. Items for publication, in writing please, to Rene Beale, 10, Waggoners Close, Bubbenhall, CV8 3JE.

'Phone - Coventry 301727.

THANKS to all who contributed items for this issue.

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE HALL

Statement of Accounts for January to December 1995 overleaf (Page 8).

COVENTRY AIRPORT REPORT (Contd.)

- 5. The report of the air crash has now been presented, and there are many conclusions in a very detailed report. It appears that the descent of the plane was below the promulgated minimum descent height, and this was not called by the non-handling pilot.

 Also the performance of the crew was affected by tiredness, having completed 10 hours of flight duty during the night which included six approaches to land.
- 6. Parcel Force are increasing their road activity and ground purchase is taking place to enable them to improve their parcel sorting. There will be no increase in flying but will be an increase in lorries in the area.
- 7. Consideration is being given to having larger aircraft such as 727 and 737 using the airport. This will not involve more planes, but enable heavier loads to be used in an effort to increase profitability. Larger planes are often not so noisy as smaller ones. There is concern that the landing strip is only just long enough for such planes with heavier loads and will not allow them to have a long range of flying.

Coventry & Warwickshire Airport Action Group:-

- 1. Concern was expressed that no record was kept by the Airport as to whether the pilots follow the correct routes on take-off and landing, and response to complaints depended on memory. Advice is being sought from the C.A.A.
- 2. As a result of the crash report, letters are being sent to all our local M.P.'s, the Government and both local and national press, asking what is going to happen in the future as a result of the report, as it seemed this aircraft for four landings was off line and too low. It was felt the Report should not be forgotten.
- 3. The financial position of A.M. & I. (the joint venture company) was in question and efforts will be made to see if they are a viable company to operate the airport with all the necessary safety aspects and consideration for all the various villages around the airport.

A.R.Gibson.

Councillor and Airport Representative.

Coventry 307933.

BAGINTON PLAYGROUP.

We are having a Card Sale on Tuesday, March 5th, during the Parent and Toddler Session, 10-11.30 a.m. These are unusual Birthday and Greetings Cards. Everyone welcome.

We break up for Easter on 29th March and the new term begins on April 15th,

Judy Hartland will be coming to Playgroup on Wednesday, May 1st at 9.15 a.m., to take the children's photographs. There is no obligation to buy. Please tell your friends.

Bank Holiday Monday May 6th. Playgroup will be closed. Half-term holiday 27th May for one week.

Sheila Cluff

Coventry 301317.

RAINBOWS (Contd.)

booing at the baddie, cheering for the good guys, and of course, the obligatory shouting of "Oh no it isn't", "Oh yes it is" and "it's behind you".

Mrs. Hennah, from Brownies, kindly came and gave the Rainbows a talk about Owls, and dissected owl pellets. This gave the girls an insight into what owls eat, especially when they found a small vole's skull.

We shall be holding a Disco on March 8th. Tickets will cost £1.50 per person. Hot dogs, crisps and drinks will be available to buy. This event is open to everybody.

We welcomed one new Rainbow this term, and at the time of writing we have a couple of vacancies.

Rainbows is a pre-Brownie group for girls aged 5-7 years. For more information please contact:-

Margaret Robinson Dawn Hands Ol2O3-305931. Ol2O3-306073.

BROWNIES.

Early February - and snow has stopped play! Just one meeting cancelled - we hope! Otherwise a busy half-term as usual.

The District Pack holiday held in November was very much enjoyed by the six Brownies attending it and most of the Brownies have now gained their Pack Holiday Badge. This term the whole Pack is working for their Road Safety Badge.

This year we plan to celebrate Thinking Day on home ground, with an evening together with the Rainbows.

The Pack is full, but we do have a waiting list - so don't hesitate to contact us if your daughter is interested in joining us.

We meet in the Village Hall on Tuesday evenings 5.30 - 7.00 p.m.

Jackie Lloyd Coventry 302836. Jackie Hennah Coventry 301978.

BUBBENHALL C.E. FIRST SCHOOL.

The children have settled in well this term with each class enjoying the work through their topics - Class 1 - Toys, and Class 2 - based on the book 'George's Marvellous Medicine'. The Summer Term's topic is a whole school one - 1864-1996. It will be a look at the school and village through 132 years of its history and will take us forward into the future.

We will be collecting our school log books from the Records Department at Warwick and would like to portray for the children how the school and village looked in the past. If you have any photographs, newspaper cuttings, books etc., that could be loaned long term or short term, we would be grateful, as any visual items really help the children to build up a picture of the village.

We would collect, put into plastic covers and ensure careful handling of any items you feel you could loan us.

Please contact any parent to pass on a message to me or telephone on 01203-303200.

BUBBENHALL C.E. FIRST SCHOOL (Contd.)

A few celebrations have been planned. All pupils from 1989, when I was appointed as Headteacher, to 1995, will be contacted and invited to an ex-pupils barbecue on Saturday, June 29th, at the school.

Also, on the last day of term, Friday, July 19th, there will be an End of Term Party at the school. Everyone in the village will be invited - more details later.

Wendy Thomas, Headteacher.

Coventry 303200.

BUBBENHALL FIRST SCHOOL PTA SUPPORT GROUP.

We have continued our fund-raising activities during the Autumn term. At the Christmas Fair we held a Christmas produce and cake stall. Thanks to everyone for their contributions, the stall looked really cheerful.

Since the beginning of the school year the PTA have funded the cost of a First Aid Video, coaches, software for the computer and paid for the toymaker to come into school. Therefore, our efforts are still needed to pay for the essentials our children require on a day-to-day basis.

Forthcoming Events

May Fair

Saturday 11th May

Further details to be

announced.

School Disco

Friday, 19th July

This event is our final event of the school, and the PTA and school would like to invite everyone in the village to come and join us as a thankyou for all your help and support throughout the years.

Further details will be announced nearer the time, but please make a note in your diaries.

Jeanette Tipper, Secretary.

Coventry 306153.

BUBBENHALL 100 CLUB

Winners in the 1995 Christmas Draw:-

lst Prize 2nd Prize A. Gibson Mrs. J. Lloyd.

Mike Leach

Coventry 306855.

BUBBENHALL GARTER GROUP.

Forthcoming events during 1996:-

Tuesday 12th March.

Visit to Phillips Antique Dealers at Knowle for a talk, quiz and preview evening of their Victoriana sale. Cost £5.00 per head to include glass of wine, coach and programme. Coach will leave Malt Shovel car park at 6.30 p.m. prompt.

This is an open evening and husbands/partners and non-members will be most welcome. Tickets available from contacts.

BUBBENHALL GARTER GROUP - Forthcoming events (Contd.)

Thursday, 11th April.

8.00 p.m. Village Hall.

"Avoiding the Pitfalls of Interior Design".

Thursday, 9th May.

7.30 p.m. Meet at Hurrans Garden Centre, Myton Road, Leamington Spa, for demonstration of 'Container Gardening'. Refreshments will be provided and there will be an opportunity to look around the centre and purchase at a

discount.

Wednesday 12th June.

Annual Treasure Hunt and supper at Malt

Shovel.

Saturday 6th July

Village Hall 8.00 p.m. Garter Group Barbecue.

All welcome.

Contacts:-

Sue Wareham Jan Stobart 306894. 303093. Wendy Hirons Gill Bailey 306376. 303246.

Chris Morgan

306131.

Val Leach

306855.

BUBBENHALL ART GROUP 1996.

Any artists interested in joining the Art Group Thursday afternoons 2.00-5.00 p.m?

No qualifications needed, just enthusiasm and old clothes.

Please telephone:-

Sanna Alexander

01203-302103.

ST. GILES CHURCH.

The Christingle Service held just before Christmas was, as always, a service much enjoyed by the children and congregation.

Thanks to all who joined in the Carol Singing evenings; they were cold, foggy nights, but were generously supported, and just over £300.00 was given to the usual Charities.

For further news and information, and details of Services, please see the current Church Newsletter.

COVENTRY AIRPORT REPORT.

Consultative Airport Committee:-

- 1. The joint venture proposal has not yet been signed.
- 2. The Airport continues to be the 6th busiest U.K.airport for flown freight.
- 3. D.H.L. rationalised their operations so there were 18 less Convair 580 movements from October.
- 4. There is now in operation a new up-to-date Air Traffic Control tower, and the old tower is being dismantled.